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NEWSLETTER Thursday 8th February 2024 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
I can hardly believe we are winging our way towards half term already! Spring is definitely around the 
corner, so let’s hope the weather soon changes. Please read on for the latest news. 

BROADHEMPSTON LEARNERS 

Birch Class have had an 
eventful week with lots of 
learning fun. Everyone enjoyed 
the charity fair, and I am sure 
they came home some 
preloved toys. In maths we 
have been working on solving 
addition problems using the 
numicon to help and Reception 
have become totally engrossed 
in learning about space and 
the solar system. Well done 
everyone for all your hard work 
and enthusiasm! 

 

 

Sycamore class have been learning about equivalent lengths in Maths this week. We have been 
measuring objects in our classroom using: millimetres, centimetres, and metres. Year 4 have been learning 
about kilometres too and have been applying their knowledge to solve real life problems, such as the total 
number of laps ran in kilometres and metres.                                                                                                                
In Computing, we have been using our coding skills to make animated characters move, make sounds and 
change their appearance. Everyone has enjoyed using the laptops to create their own characters, 
demonstrating their knowledge of computer processes to make their "sprites" come to life.                                            
In Science, we have analysed the relationship between the number of hours we spend exercising a week 
and our fitness levels. We carried out an experiment to see how many lunging squats we could do in one 
minute and then compared the data with the number of hours we spend exercising. We then presented our 
data using a scatter diagram, which showed a positive relationship between the two factors. 
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Over the last week, Oak Class have taken part in a Bags of Kindness project in conjunction with the British 
Red Cross. The children were set a challenge to fill bags with small items that would bring joy to members 
of their local community. To begin with, they watched some videos about how different departments in the 
British Red Cross operate to gain an understanding of what it takes to do projects like this on a much larger 
scale. After writing to Mrs Ryder to ask for the funding for the project, the children set about designing their 
bags, making coasters with Miss Steer and adding inspirational and uplifting words to a wood slice 
decoration. They then added a bookmark, some tea, coffee and biscuits along with a personal handwritten 
letter. The bags will be making their way around the village in the next few weeks, and we hope that the 
local community enjoy receiving them as much as we enjoyed making them.   

 

SAFER INTERNET DAY ~ a national campaign, which along with many schools we join. The aim is to 

ensure we have a variety of activities to equip children with the skills they need to have a safe and positive 

time online. With this in mind Miss Barlow ran a workshop for parents with the latest information from 

Internet Matters who have a wonderful set of resources on their website specifically for parents. The 

resources are a 4-episode series covering good habits, being mindful, device safety and digital chats. You 

can find all the resources here: https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/0-5/online-safety-video-guides-early-

years/#good-habits-start-early   
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SAFEGUARDING & ATTENDANCE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are concerned about a child’s wellbeing, 
please contact the school or in non-school 
hours contact MASH on 0345 155 1071. 
Our designated safeguarding lead is Mrs. Ryder 
and the deputy safeguarding officers are Miss 
Barlow & Mrs Carwithen.   
 
This free online safety guide provides some 
insight on persuasive design ~ highlighting its 
potential effect on behaviour and providing 
some tips to minimise its impact. 
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/persuasive-
design-2  

 
ATTENDANCE: Persistent Absenteeism 

(PA):                                                                                                 

A pupil becomes a ‘persistent absentee’ when 

their absence falls below 90%(19 days or 38 

sessions missed)  across the school year for 

whatever reason. Absence at this level clearly 

means that children are missing many lessons 

and would therefore be monitored thoroughly, and we need parents fullest support and co-operation to 

tackle this.                                                                                                                                        

So what is the impact of missing school? All lessons we plan and teach in school are part of a 

sequence of lessons. By the nature of our curriculum week 1 ensures knowledge and skills are taught and 

these will be built on in week 2 and enable the next steps. Staff will, of course, always try to ‘gap fill’ for 

children who miss key components of learning, but it is not the same as children being in class and it is not 

possible to teach the current plans for the week as well as everything that has been missed.                                

PA becomes part of our national data, and we are held to account for this data and the impact it has, so 

please bear this in mind when receiving attendance letters or emails.  

 
PARENT CONSULTATION MEETINGS  

Parent consultations will be coming up after the half term holiday~ 27th & 29th February. You can book 

your appointment via eSchools from 12th Feb. Therese sent out your log in details before the last parents 

evening, so you should have these already. Any problems then let us know after half term.  

Could I just remind you that fitting everyone in is always quite a challenge and those of you with early 

appointments usually do quite well. It tends to be those of you with the later slots that can suffer from the 

dreaded “long wait syndrome”. Please help us to maintain our 10-minute schedules and if 10 minutes isn’t 

going to be long enough, we can easily arrange to meet you again at a later date. Thank you (on behalf of 

the teachers and people with the late appointments!!!)  

 
COMING UP- DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

9th February  Oak Class Forest School 
Break up for half term. 
Back to school Monday 19th Feb 

Attendance:   

(Our school target is 97%)  
Whole school 97.6% 
 

Birch Class 96.8% 

Sycamore Class 97.9% 

Oak Class 97.4% 
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27th & 29th February  Parent consultations – booking info can be found on the school app 

21st February Birch Reception class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

28th February    Birch Y1&2 class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

5th March  Sycamore Mosque educational visit 

13th March  Oak Class educational visit: Occombe Farm 

14th March Jewish speaker visiting Birch and Oak classes 

13th March  Sycamore class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

20th March  Oak class assembly for parents 3pm village hall 

25th March  Y5/6 Hockey tournament  

28th March  Break up – 3.30pm finish 

 

That’s all the news for now. Have a super half term break! 

 

  

 


